Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Five announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, April 25, 2017, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Sanford City Hall, Utilities Training Room, 300 North Park Avenue, Sanford, Florida 32771
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management Number: 242592-4-32-01-02
Project Description: This project proposes to reconstruct and widen State Road (S.R.) 400/Interstate 4 (I-4) as part of the I-4 Beyond the Ultimate (BtU) concept. The project involves the build-out of the interstate to its ultimate condition from one mile east of S.R. 434 to east of U.S. 17-92 in Seminole County, Florida. This project is also referred to as Segment 3 of the BtU.
The proposed improvements include widening the existing six-lane divided interstate to a 10-lane divided urban interstate. The design proposes the addition of two new express lanes in each direction, with three general-use lanes in each direction for use by all drivers. The four express lanes will be tolled with variable pricing, based on congestion. A barrier wall between the adjacent shoulders will separate the express lanes from the general-use lanes. One auxiliary lane will be provided in some areas in both directions.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, by phone at (386)943-5367 or via email at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
The environmental review, consultation and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and FDOT.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Beata Stys-Palasz, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, by phone at (386)943-5418 or by email at beata.stys-palasz@dot.state.fl.us or by mail at 719 South Woodland Boulevard, Mail Station 542, DeLand, FL 32720.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Jennifer Smith, District Five Title VI Coordinator, by phone at (386)943-5367 or by email at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Beata Stys-Palasz, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, by phone at (386)943-5418 or by email at beata.stys-palasz@dot.state.fl.us. Additional information is available on the project website at www.i4express.com.
